

OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

April 3, 2015

OSU Foundation Board Room

Present:Dave Chilcote, Jack Drexler, Barbara Moon (recorder), Cheryl Lyons, Gerry Olson (presiding), Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Jack Walstad, Shari Brumbach  

President Gerry Olson called the meeting to order at 10:02 am.

Approval of Minutes:  The March 6, 2015 minutes were approved as distributed.

Treasurer’s Report:
Cheryl Lyons reported the state account balance is $4238.17 ($1000 remaining, which will be used by the spring newsletter) . $18,166.50 is in the foundation general fund. The scholarship fund is $5625.37 The scholarship endowment fund is at $28,986.32. It was requested that Shari Brumbach monitor the newsletter bill in case some needs to be charged to Foundation account if the state balance will not cover the whole bill.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Newsletter: Terri Tower reported on what is needed to complete the spring newsletter. Gerry will write a piece about the CHAR (Center for Healthy Aging Research) conference she and Helen Polensek recently attended, along with other OSURA members.. 
Scholarship: Gordon Reistad sent out a report prior to the meeting with a list of the 5 recommended scholarship recipients. The motion by Jack Walstad and seconded by Dave Chilcote to award $1000 for each of the five scholarships was approved. Members discussed the fact that part of our dues are intended to be used for scholarships and that the funds have not been routinely transferred to that account. It was suggested that next year’s scholarship committee review whether or not financial need should be part of the criteria but after discussion it was decided not to pursue that. 

Gordon recommended wording changes to the application directions as follows: Currently enrolled OSU undergraduate students are encouraged to apply who have already completed at least one academic year at OSU with a cumulative GPA of 3.4 or better and will have at least one year of study to be completed towards their first bachelor’s degree. It was tabled for further discussion.

Nominating committee: Tom Savage reported on the positions to be filled at the annual meeting. Terri Tower suggested that the final open board slot be left unfilled to potentially recruit someone to serve as newsletter editor. Jack Drexler seconded the motion to elect the board officers. The motion was approved and the officers are elected: Chair, Godon Reistad; Chair-elect Jack Walstad; Secretary, Barbara Moon; and Treasurer, Cheryl Lyons.

Volunteer of the Year Award: Sue Borden suggested names of several people to be considered. Tom Savage moved and Terri seconded the names to be awarded and the board voted to approve the names in nomination.

Member services: Jack Drexler reported that the GMO program on April 22 will be controversial and will need a strong moderator to control the discussion. It was recommended that it not be advertised to the general public. Terri Tower said there are over 20 people indicating they will attend the Carousel tour on April 9.
Staff report: Shari Brumbach reported she will deposit $200 today for dues and scholarship.

Mission Statement: Terri Tower presented the third draft and suggested tabling the discussion until May.

Annual meeting plans: Gerry presented the agenda and the suggested corrections will be distributed by email. The invitation will go out electronically Wednesday April 8. Sue Borden will handle dues payments at the meeting, and Dave Chilcote will greet people and remind them to pay dues.

It was suggested to invite the scholarship recipients’ department chairs or their designee. Gerry led a discussion about other possible guests to invite.

Parking passes: The issues revolve around access to an ONID account, which at the current time appears to be linked to status as Emeritus faculty.

New business:
Meeting dates for fall- will be discussed in June. June 5 will be the first meeting of the new Board.

Shirt inventory: we will have the old shirts at the meeting and ask for donations. New shirts need to be ordered for the new board members.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:04  pm.   

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Moon

Next meetings: May 1, May 6 annual meeting 

